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Subject: Contract for Solar Drive Bridge Emergency Repair

NOTICE OF EMERGENCY CONTRACT AWARD

On November 7, 2018, Deschutes County Road Department staff observed that the condition of the timber
retaining walls supporting the Solar Drive Bridge had significantly deteriorated in recent weeks. The County
Engineer has determined that the current condition of the walls creates a substantial risk of damage to the
bridge and, consequently, an immediate threat to public safety. Pursuant to Oregon Revised Statutes (ORS)
279B.080 and Deschutes County Code (DCC) 2.37.090, the County Administrator, acting as the County
Purchasing Agent, has determined that an emergency condition exists which requires prompt execution of a
contract to repair the structure and, accordingly, that the contract is exempt from competitive bidding
requirements.

As required by ORS 279B.080 and DCC 2.37.090, this Notice of Emergency Contract Award shall serve as
documentation of the County Purchasing Agent's decision to appoint a contract for the repair work to Marcum
and Sons, LLC (“Contractor”) in the amount of One Hundred Ten Thousand Dollars ($110,000.00) on or
before November 21, 2018. This Contractor was selected based on the following findings:
e The Contractor is experienced with and qualified to perform bridge work.
» The Contractor has equipment and materials in close proximity to the project site that can be quickly
mobilized.
e The Contractor has demonstrated acceptable performance on recent County public improvement
projects.

If you have any questions regarding this Notice or the procedures under which the County is proceeding,
please contact Deschutes County Legal Counsel: telephone (541) 388-6625; FAX (541) 383-0496; or e-mail
to david.doyle@deschutes.org.

Tom Anderson
County Administrator

cc: Posted on the Deschutes County, Oregon Bids and RFPs website at
http://www.deschutes.org/rfps prior to 5:00 PM on the date of this Notice.
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